                               Eagle Ridge Property Owners’ Association 
                       Minutes for ERPOA Board of Directors Meeting for September 10, 2018 
                             These minutes will not be approved until the next Board Meeting.

Welcome to all Eagle Ridge Property Owners to the Board of Directors Meeting.  This will confirm that the Notice for this meeting was posted more than 48 hours prior to the meeting 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by John Spiegel, President.  Board members present were: 
                                                                                                    Present                  Absent

              1.  John Spiegel,   President,                                          ___X__               ______

              2.  Peggy Jermyn,  Secretary/Treasurer                         ___X__               ______

              3.  Hewitt B. McCloskey, Jr., Director                           ___X___            ______

              4.  Christine Leslie, Director                                          ___X__               ______
 A quorum was reached.  There were 16 residents present.

 Request was made to approve the Minutes for the  May 24, 2018 Board Meeting.
              1.  First Motion to approve the minutes of May 24, 2018:  Hewitt McCloskey
              2.  Second Motion to approve the minutes of May 24, 2018: Christine Leslie
              3.  All voted in favor. The motion was passed.
Treasurer’s Monthly Report:  Peggy Jermyn
Overview of receivables, expenses and balances.   
Balances in the accounts as of (August 31, 2018) :
1. Bank Account Balances

A. Checking Account ending in 1247 – $ 201,429.91
B. Reserve Account ending in 3976 – $ 107,974.37                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
2. Outstanding 2018 Annual Assessments

      A.   1 resident has not paid at all – Lien has been placed

            B.   2 residents have not paid the assessed $25.00 late fee or a portion of the late fee

C    Our Attorney continues to work on collection

3. Summer 2018  Items

      A.   New ERPOA Mailbox was installed late May and is looking and working great!

B.   Completed upgrade of QuickBooks to the latest version.

C.   Electronic Invoicing and Payments - Put this aside for now – there are costs involved and only 1 resident request that I am aware of. Will revisit if demand increases.

      4.  New Agenda Item
A.  We’ve seen a trend where property transfers in the Condo’s are occurring without an ERPOA Estoppel Certificate. Reaching out to the Condo associations to provide awareness and reminder. Also researching transactions that have already occurred and will attempt to recoup Estoppel and/or Transfer fees.

     President’s Monthly  Report:  John Spiegel
1. Condos v. ERPOA litigation: The appeal taken by the three condominium associations remains pending before the Second District Court of Appeal.  Oral arguments have been requested but not yet scheduled. Stay tuned.
2. Update on FPL new underground service work.

3. Golf course maintenance yard fencing has been completed and the new plantings are starting to grow.  It will take time, but they will get larger and hide some of the views.
4. I want to thank Eagle Ridge Condos for allowing us to put the new mail box near their mailboxes.

5. We thank Rick Herman for his service to ERPOA and to the community and wish him and his family well in Texas.

Rick provided the following information:

All of the summer Bike and Pedestrian Advisory Committee meetings were cancelled    over the summer (some at the last minute).  You may remember that the Lee County Board of Commissioners are supposed to take up the issue of Pedestrian and Bike Path funding in September (either their Sept 4th or 18th meeting).  They will be determining which walkways projects to add funding for in the 5th year of their 5 year plan.  Although this is the 1st time that our proposed project has had the opportunity to be considered, we are towards the top of the priority list (with 2-3 expensive projects in front of us).
Rick Herman:  I have enjoyed my time on the Board and greatly regret not being able to fulfill the remainder of my elected term.  I wish everyone the best.
6. To fill the position of vice president, I make a motion that the Board appoint Christine Leslie to the  position of Vice President.  Second the motion:  Hewitt McCloskey
All in favor. Motion passed.
     Director’s Report: Hewitt McCloskey, Jr. 
1. Installation, which includes regrading, soiling and planting of 75 Coco Plum shrubs and

      approximately 5,800 sq. ft. of sod in front of the Eagle Ridge golf course
                   maintenance storage yard adjacent to Aeries Way Drive  
 
2. Installation of Bahia sod on 65% of the Majestic Eagle Court turn-around located at the end of 

Majestic Eagle Circle. We have added several boulders to keep cars and truckw from parking there.
 
3. Installation of the landscape entrance feature located on the center island of Eagle Ridge Drive at
 the intersection of Daniels Parkway.
   Plants include: Pygmy Date Palm, relocated Bromeliads, Purple Queen groundcover   and sod.

4. On-going maintenance of the landscape feature located in front of the Eagle Ridge Directory on
 the center island of Eagle Ridge Drive at the intersection of Aeries Way Drive and Eagle Ridge  Drive.
5. On-going removal and replacement of diseased Queen Palms along Eagle Ridge Drive as 
required.
     Director’s Report:  Christine Leslie
Drainage Committee Update:  
There was a miscommunication with the county on the 6 pipes on the South side of Aeries Way and the west side of Twin Eagle to be vactored out.  Due to the pipes being full, the county cannot vactor them out until the ground water subsides.  The elevation on both sides of the pipes are the same so the water is flowing, it just might be slower than if the pipes were clear.

 

We are looking into what we can/cannot clear on the east/west side of Bald Eagle wetlands area (Track C) and North/South of Twin Eagle wetlands area (Track D) as there are a lot of dead trees visible.  In addition, we are also looking into why the water is not receding in the Track C area.

 

We have a meeting with the golf course and their engineers on 9/17 to understand their findings and observations.

 

Seeking to understand what the maintenance schedule is for the Aeries Way Lake from the county. The County has taken over the lake maintenance and will be starting to clean up this lake
      Committee Reports

           Arbitration Board Committee:  Steve Norris


           No activity since the April 7, 2018 meeting 

           Architectural Control Committee : Bill Simmons
           There has been less repair requests and more maintenance requests.

             Bill Simmons has advised us that as of October, 2018, he will no longer be the ACC  chairman.  

           Rick Jermyn, husband of Treasurer Peggy Jermyn, has offered to take over that position.  We will 
           transition from Bill to Rick over the next few weeks.  We thank Bill for his very helpful and valuable 
           service to Eagle Ridge. Thank you, Rick for volunteering.
           Deed of Restriction Committee:  Brian Halfacre
1. There have been 91 notices.  Most are now in compliance.
	Section
	%

	Roof Problems, B2a
	22.4%

	Landscaping, B2c
	17.3%

	General Appearance, A9, B2b.&g., B3
	16.3%

	Lawn Problems, B2d
	15.3%

	Vehicles, A6a,b,c,d,e
	12.2%

	Architectural Control, C
	9.2%


           Security and Safety Committee-Connie Hope
1. In July several people in our community and in The Colony have reported a white Ford Van driving around slowly and stopping by the side of the road, as it turns out the driver lives in The Colony. 
2. In August several people reported to the police that someone was going door to door soliciting, the police did come out, but the people had left.  Soliciting is prohibited in Eagle Ridge.

3. I attended the Citizen’s Academy several years ago for their 10 week course which I  learned many things about the Sheriff’s office and all the things they do.  It was great! Last week we had an alumni meeting of the Citizen’s Academy.  We went over new and old programs that the Sheriff’s office is doing.  They have an extensive undercover department and need additional officers.  We discussed in detail the K-9 department.  We learned that they are specifically trained to assist police and other law enforcement personnel.  The dog’s duties include searching for drugs and explosives, locating missing people, and finding crime scene evidence. The most commonly use breeds are the German Shepherd, Belgian Malinois, Bloodhound and Dutch Shepherd.
4. September has been quiet so far.  Keep our fingers crossed. 
5. If you see something that is questionable call the non-emergency number at 239-477-1000.  If you see a car or truck driving slowly and stopping for a short time and writing things and it looks suspicious call the Sheriff’s office.  It is better to call the non-emergency number and let the sheriff’s office decide about the urgency. Or if you see what you believe is a crime being committed or about to be committed, call  911. Don’t be worried if you call either number.  Better to have the sheriff’s deputies come out to check for themselves than find out that a neighbor’s house was broken into.  This is our community and we want to keep it safe. You are the eyes and hears of this community. 

Again, the Sheriff’s office motto is ‘Lock it or Loss it’
           Welcoming Committee:  Arlene Cabai Schuetz
            President’s note:  Arlene does a great job with her “Who’s New in the Neighborhood” column in the 
                 Eye of the Eagle.  Thank you, Arlene. 

           Resident’s Comments (limited to three minutes) Please give your full name.
1. Rose Mathews-Soaring Eagle:  A bag of used beer cans and junk was placed at my door
     with a note.  It is not our car or us that did the littering. 
2.  Peggy Watts:  The alligator that was in the preserve had the skin removed and someone took the meat and threw the carcass back in the water.  They were killing the alligator for the meat. 
3. Janice Ganter: Did we put the sign up about turning for Route 41?  There are so many signs now on Daniels and the nearby road. 
John Spiegel:  No, the Association has not put the sign up.  

4. Jim Roberto:  On the corner of Triple Eagle and Aries Way Drive the view of the sewage plant and maintenance facility is really bad.  The new plants do not hide the bad view.  The sewage plant has the very tall tank and it is ugly.
John Spiegel:  I agree it is not attractive, but shortly the new plantings will grow taller and hide some of the bad views.  Hewitt McCloskey wants to schedule a meeting with Utilities Inc. of Florida about them providing additional landscape screening. 
5. Several people in the audience: A Blue Volvo is driving around and speeding in the community. They seem to do this each day.
Connie Hope:  When you see the car again, call the non-emergency number, 239-477-1000 and let the Sheriff’s Office know that someone is speeding in the community and has been for quite some time and you would like to have them send an officer out.  Try and get the exact make of the car, license plate number of the car and is it a male or female driving. 
         A request for a motion for Adjournment:

                  1.  First Motion for Adjournment: Hewitt McCloskey
                 2.  Second Motion for Adjournment: Christine Leslie 

                 3.  All voted in favor for adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 PM
